
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 3, 2013 
 

Present:    Margo Connors, John J. Strasser                 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief Wentworth, Joyce & Vladimir Petkovich 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH requested the board declare the Lupine & Fall Foliage Festivals 

as community events as they pertain to the Hawkers, Peddlers and Itinerant Vendors 

Ordinance.   MR. STRASSER made a motion to declare the Lupine & Fall Foliage 

Festivals as community events as they pertain to the Hawkers, Peddlers and Itinerant 

Vendors Ordinance, seconded by MS.CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Chief Wentworth also updated the board on his meeting with PSNH representatives Roy 

Duddy and Randy Perkins.  The Town has several options in regard to the streetlights 

including timers on non-intersection locations that could shut lights off at a designated 

time.  The Chief also discussed placing ribbons on the poles that may be shut off so that 

residents could offer opinions. 

 

The Select Board appointed Haley Ireland as the Deputy Health Officer for the Town of 

Sugar Hill. 

 

The Select Board approved Driveway Permits for: 

Great North Woods Land Company LLC Map 218 Lots 66.1 and 66.2 

 

The Select Board signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Robert S. Hayward, Jr. 

Map 219, Lot 27.114. 

 

The Select Board approved a building permit for George and Ann Hartman, Map 211, 

Lot 12.2. 

 

The board signed a contract with Carl Dunn for the replacement of additional windows at 

the Crapo Building. 

 

The Select Board discussed an application for a new garage for Milton Weiler, Map 214, 

Lot 20.  The setbacks will need to be verified on the side and from the center of the road.  

Mr. Weiler will be notified that there will need to be a survey and pins located on the side 

property line for an accurate measurement prior to a permit being issued. 

 

MR. & MRS. PETKOVICH met with the board in regard to the reconfiguring of the 

intersection at Birches and Carpenter Road.   The Petkovich’s would like the Town to 

convey the newly created triangle so that the property deed can reflect the change in road 

frontage.  The property in question is currently under contract and the new owner is 

concerned with the change of road frontage due to the Town changing the intersection.  



MR. STRASSER will discuss with the Sugar Hill Planning Board on Wednesday evening 

and Attorney Waugh will be consulted. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of May 20, 2013, seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.   The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM.  

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday June 10, 2013 at the Carolina 

Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

 


